

Glenfall News

...a newsletter to inform the school community about the day to day life of our school.

he 9

Friday 9th November 2018

A word from the head......

Its been a really busy couple of weeks since half term with many things going on around the school. I hope that your meetings with your children's teachers went well and that you gained an insight into the work they are doing at school and how well they are doing and what you can do at home to help further.

The bags to school collection was very successful and we raised over £100 from your clothing donations. The Teams4U Shoebox Appeal was also very successful with over 60 boxes being collected.

This week in assembly we have been thing about remembering those who died in World War 1 and today we held a reflective silence at the end of assembly. Tomorrow some pupils and staff from the school will be taking part in the Cheltenham Remembers Memorial March which starts from Sandford Park at 1:30pm. Hopefully you will have seen the giant poppies in the hall which each class has created as part of remembrance this year. The Field of Remembrance at the front of the school is also a very striking and poignant reminder of those who died in the war.

The weather definitely seems to be shifting from Autumn in to Winter so could I please ask that you all send your children into school with coats and clothing suitable for each days weather conditions. We have had a group of very helpful children this week who have assisted in clearing the leaves from the playgrounds - there seem to be more than ever!

Next week Year 6 will be starting their Bikeability training and the school football team are in action against Gotherington Primary School. Friday the 16th November is Children in Need day and we will once again be having a fund raising extravaganza. Hopefully you have seen the emails and texts regarding the event and I am sure that the children will have told you about some of the exciting things that are going on. The children are welcome to wear spots and Pudsey themed items of clothing. The children will also need a small amount of money to take part in some of the fund raising activities.

Have a great weekend - Anthony Mitchell

A few things.....

Bikeability

Bikeability starts for Y6 on 12th November.
You should have received letters regarding this activity. Please ensure that your child's bike is in a roadworthy condition. All bikes will be checked on

......

Monday morning and small adjustments made if necessary. However, if any bikes are not safe to use your child may not be able to start the training on Monday.

Flu Immunisation

Parents of children in Reception through to Y5 will receive a flu vaccination in school on December 12th. You need to give your consent for your child to receive the nasal spray vaccination, this can be completed online at https://www.glos-care.nhs.uk/consent forms. Your child can not be given the vaccination unless you have given consent.

World War 1 Memorial March

On 10th November there is going to be a memorial march through Cheltenham from Sandford Park to Montpelier Gardens starting at 1.30. The march is to remember the 1700 Cheltonians who died during the great war.



Holy Apostles Music Evening 13th December at 6.30pm

An opportunity for parents, family and friends to listen to some Christmas music performed by the children who all learn instruments in school. Just thought that you might like to have this date for your diary as I know how busy December can get.





Diary Dates



November

10th November - 100 Years – WW1 Memorial Procession

12th November - Bikeability starts for Y6 Children in Need Day

21st November - Individual School Photographs
29th November - Mufti Day for Christmas Fair
School Disco 6pm & 7.15pm

30th November - **INSET Day SCHOOL CLOSED**

December

8th December - Christmas Fair 2pm - 4pm

13th December - Holy Apostles Music Evening @ 6.30 17th December - Christmas performance pm (1.30pm) 18th December - Christmas performance evening (6.30pm)

20th December - Everyman Panto - Aladdin

Advanced notice of a few dates:

5th March - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.40pm - 5pm 7th March - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.40pm - 6.30pm

28th June - Sports Day at 9.15am 5th July - Reports out to parents 19th July - Leaver's Assembly

School closes for Summer Holidays

FrOGS News

100 Club - The Glenfall FROGs 100 club 2018 has launched this week, and parents should have received a letter and a form to fill out and hand back to the school office. Please do consider joining our 100 club; it's a great way of making (a lot) of money for our school and it also gives back prize money each month to participants. It's fun too, and only £10 to play for a year!

Please return your forms as soon as possible to the office.

Christmas Fair - 8th December 2pm - 4pm

Plea for Donations – we are starting our quest for donations for the Christmas Fair so if you or anyone you know works for a company willing to donate a prize...it would be very appreciated.

29th November is Mufti-Day - Bottles and chocolates for the tombola in return for not wearing school uniform.

Facebook - Are you following us on our Facebook page? To keep up to date with what's going on please join us on 'Glenfall FrOGS'.

Bags2School - The clothing collection raised £104.35. Thank you for your donations









Infant and Primary School Admission September 2019

We have been asked by the Local Authority to inform parents that paperwork for infant/primary admissions for 2019 will be posted out by mid November. If you have not received anything by the start of December you must contact Co-ordinated admissions at Shire hall on 01452 425407 or by email

at:

school. admissions@gloucestershire.gov.uk











FREE CLASS

Here at Glenfall



Every Thursday 6pm

Just turn up; say you saw this advert in Glenfall newsletter And your first time will be free of charge

No need to be a dancer or a co-ordination expert, this fun, full-body workout is suitable for all abilities, all fitness levels and all ages*

Self-improvement is what keeps participants coming back each week

*Children under 12 years must be accompanied by a participating adult.

Have a question? Call/text Sarah 07770 417418



Keep us up to date

If you have moved house, changed telephone numbers or set up a new email account please let the office know so that we can accurately maintain our records to ensure that we can contact you in case of an emergency and communicate with you effectively.

